
 
 

 

 
 

 

Posted to Firefly: April 1, 2019 
 
SAP Team and System: New Year, New Name 
 
Effective March 1st, 2019 the SAP Team and SAP System will now be officially known as the Nebraska Business 
Information System (NeBIS), which is pronounced “knee-biss”. The new NeBIS Team combines support for the SAP 
System into a single support group that includes our functional SAP leaders, system developers, security, and 
business support staff. The NeBIS Team supports the employee business portal Firefly, the core SAP business 
system and the associated components and business processes for the University of Nebraska and the State 
College system. It also includes administrative management and communication in areas such as payroll, human 
resources, eSHOP, Concur, financial systems, and other system components.  
 
We believe the NeBIS name change better describes the collective business services, processes, practices and 
system components that support our business end-user communities, and moves away from the specific vendor 
name of SAP as the single product reference point. You will continue to see references to SAP as our core ERP 
application, however NeBIS will be used when referencing all business components and processes collectively, 
together. Additionally, the new name NeBIS also aligns with our Nebraska Student Information System (NeSIS).   
 
Over the next few weeks and months, you will begin seeing additional references to NeBIS, in place of the SAP 
system and SAP support team.  
 
If you have additional questions or suggestions, please do not hesitate to email or reach out to Don Mihulka, or 
me.  
 
Thank you, 
Susan 
 
Susan M. Fritz, PhD 
Executive Vice President and Provost 
Dean of the Graduate College 
University of Nebraska 
3835 Holdrege Street 
Lincoln, NE  68583 
PH: 402-472-0075 
smfritz@nebraska.edu  
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